Department of Children and Families
Office of Licensing
INFORMATION TO PARENTS

Under provisions of the Manual of Requirements for Child Care Centers (N.J.A.C. 3A:52), every licensed child
care center in New Jersey must provide to parents of enrolted children written information on parent

~ visitation rights, State licensing requirements, child abuse/neglect reporting requirements and other child care
matters. The center must comply with this requirement by reproducing and distributing to parents and staff
this written statement, prepared by the Office of Licensing, Child Care & Youth Residential Licensing, in the
Department of Children and Families. In keeping with this requirement, the center must secure every parent
and staff member’s signature attesting to his/her receipt of the information.

Our center is required by the State Child Care Center Licensing law to be licensed by the Office of Licensing
(OO0L}, Child Care & Youth Residential Licensing, in the Department of Children and Families {(DCF). A copy of
our current license must be posted in a prominent location at our center. Look for it when you're in the
center.

To be licensed, our center must comply with the Manual of Requirements for Child Care Centers (the official
licensing regulations}. The regulations cover such areas as: physical environment/life-safety; staff
qualifications, supervision, and staff/child ratios; program activities and equipment; health, food and nutrition;
rest and sfeep requirements; parent/community participation; administrative and record keeping
requirements; and others.

Our center must have on the premises a copy of the Manual of Requirements for Child Care Centers and make
it available to interested parents for review. If you would like to review our copy, just ask any staff member.
Parents may view a copy of the Manuat of Requirements on the DCF website at
http://www.ni.gov/dcf/providers/licensing/laws/CCCmanual.pdf or obtain a copy by sending a.check or
money order for S5 made payable to the “Treasurer, State of New Jersey”, and mailing it to: NJDCF, Office of
Licensing, Publication Fees, PO Box 657, Trenton, NJ 08646-0657.

We encourage parents to discuss with us any questions or concerns about the policies and program of the
center or the meaning, application or alleged violations of the Manual of Requirements for Child Care Centers.
We will be happy to arrange a convenient opportunity for you to review and discuss these matters with us. If
you suspect our center may be in violation of licensing requirements, you are entitled to report them to the
Office of Licensing toll free at 1 (877) 667-9845, Of course, we would appreciate your bringing these concerns
to our attention, too.

Our center must have a policy concerning the release of children to parents or people authorized by parents
1o be responsible for the child. Please discuss with us your plans for your child’s departure from the center.

Our center must have a policy about administering medicine and health care procedures and the management
of communicable diseases. Please talk to us about these policies so we can work together to keep our children
healthy.

Our center must have a policy concerning the expulsion of children from enrollment at the center. Please
review this policy so we can work together to keep your child in our center.
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